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                                  Personal Care Attendant Quality
Home Care Workforce Council
600 Washington Street, 7th Floor
Boston, MA  02111 

Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care 
Workforce Council
One Ashburton Place
Boston, MA 02108
Council Meeting – Executive Session
	Minutes
	August 13, 2013
	3:28 P.M.
	1 Ashburton Place, Conference Room 3, 21st Floor 

	 

	coUNCIL
 members in attendance
	Paul Spooner, Joe Tringali, Kristen McCosh, Jennifer James, Rosalie Edes, Denise Harvey, Liz Casey
Ann Akil and Tony Williams (via phone conferencing)

	Council members not in attendance
	

	 Staff attending
	Jack Boesen, Michelle Byrd

	 chair
	Rosalie Edes

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	
	

	
	
	
	
	


Rosalie Edes called the Executive Session to order at 3:27 p.m. to discuss paid time off and PCA orientation.  Rosalie asked the Council members to agree to have Ken Smith, Director of OLTSS, participate in the session and the members agreed.
Council members reviewed a draft proposal outlining methodology of determining the paid time off benefit.  The Fiscal Intermediaries would determine eligibility for the benefit by scanning PCA work records for a 3 month period, twice a year.  PCAs working 100 hours per month for the 3 month period would accrue 5 hours of benefit pay, 10 hours if they qualified for both 3 month periods.  
The payroll company for the Fiscal Intermediaries ran test spreadsheets for one 3 month period. One test calculated PCA eligibility based on 100 hours per month reported and paid over a three month period.  The second calculation based eligibility on an average of 100 hours per month reported over the same three month period. Jack Boesen reported that, if the results were doubled the first test would cost $1,459,150 per year and the second $1,765,078.80.  The union has made clear that they favor using an average as the basis for eligibility as that will cover more workers. The Council would also like as many PCAs as possible eligible.
There was also discussion about what PTO would mean.  Consumer members of the Council indicated that they would favor that this be a cash pay out to PCAs and not actual time off from their schedule. They felt that anything other than a cash pay out would inconvenience the consumer and be counter to the consumer setting the work schedule for the PCA based on the consumer's care needs. This issue will be discussed further by the Labor Management Committee. 
After a discussion, Paul Spooner made a motion to request Administration and Finance to raise the benefit cap of $1.5 million to $1.8 million in order to permit a benefit of 10 paid time off hours per year for PCAs working an average of 100 hours per month for the prescribed eligibility periods. These changes would be incorporated into a side letter to be signed by the Council and the Union.  The motion was seconded and followed by a roll call vote.

Denise Harvey – aye

Jennifer James – aye

Kristen McCosh –aye

Liz Casey – aye

Joe Tringali – aye

Paul Spooner –aye

Ann Akil – aye

Tony Williams –aye
The members agreed that further discussion on the topic will be held during the next scheduled  Labor Management committee.
The Council reviewed several handouts prepared on the Orientation Stakeholder Work Group.  Rosalie asked Council members to consider the role and responsibilities of the a Council as well as the stakeholder group in developing the orientation process.  
The Council members discussed whether or not the orientation process should be managed through a contract with a designated entity as part of the collective bargaining process or through the Commonwealth procurement process.  Ken Smith outlined the procurement process and his opinion was that the timeframe for starting the orientation program would not allow enough time to complete the procurement process.  An opinion is being sought from the Operational Services Division to determine if a procurement is required. Members asked the Chair to arrange a meeting with the Training and Upgrade Fund, currently administering training funds under the labor contract, to explore their interest in the orientation program.
Paul Spooner asked the Council to discuss the methodologies for delivering the orientation training.  He asked what modalities would be made available to consumers and workers for successfully completing the training.  He suggested he would like to see the use of video presentations, standardized training materials and access to on-line web training as delivery systems.  He also brought up accessibility issues for consumers and workers who use another language other than English.  Jennifer James agreed that consumers could discuss the orientation training methodologies available with new hires and if the consumer did not want to be actively involved, they could offer the PCA other options. 
Council members discussed the viability of in-person orientation meetings for such a geographically wide spread workforce and the challenges it would provide including keeping it cost effective as well as maintaining standardization of materials and procedures for instructors and consumers. 
At 4:22 p.m. Joe Tringali and Liz Casey left the meeting due to transportation needs.  
Rosalie Edes asked for a motion to adjourn the Executive Session.  The motion was seconded and Council members agreed by the following roll-call vote:
Jennifer James – aye
Denise Harvey -  – aye
Kristen McCosh – aye
Ann Akil – aye
Tony Williams - aye
The Executive Session ended at 4:26 p.m.   
Respectfully submitted,
Michelle Byrd
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